# March 11, 2008 Nashua PTA Meeting

### In Attendance

Kathy D'Anza Kristen Reel Angela Baker Liana Shelley Polly Feigly Marilyn Platt Lisa Sparks Sandi Brown Lori Brown Shannon McCarthy Nancy Flynn Andi Narron Joan Cuthbertson Elaine Chaddock Jerilee Hendrich Trina Gibson Andrea Rees Pam Knapp

#### **Opening**

The meeting was opened by Kristen Reel with an agenda distributed. The motion was made by Andrea Rees to pass the February Minutes. Motion was seconded by Trina Gibson. Motion passed.

### Treasurer's Report

Jill Hoover distributed the Treasurer's Report from February.
The motion was made by Andrea Rees to approve the Treasurer's Report.
Motion was seconded by Polly Feigly. Motion passed.

## Principal's Report

Kathy D'Anza reported the following information Currently there are 341 students enrolled.

### Calendar Information...

Carnival Meeting

Noon Dismissal March 14<sup>th</sup> Spring Break March 17th -21st Pizza Factory March 18th Wendy's Night March 25<sup>th</sup> Grade Card Distribution March 28th Line Creek Ice Skating April 1st **Group Pictures** April 3<sup>rd</sup> **MAP** Testing April 7-11, 14th and 15th April 15<sup>th</sup> 7:00pm Kindergarten Program April 15<sup>th</sup> 6:00pm **PTA Meeting** 

#### **New Business**

Kristen Reel stresses the need for parents to volunteer for the Ways & Means Committee (Fundraising).

March 31st at 6:30pm

Andrea Rees reports that the Ways and Means Committee is very doable with all contacts lined up. The volunteers only need to coordinate and confirm when necessary.

Nancy Flynn also reports that the PTA will need volunteers for Historian, which is coordinating and organizing the Yearbook.

Polly Feigly reports that there will be another Math-A-Thon this year with all profits going towards a Smart Board for one of the Kindergarten rooms.

Kathy D'Anza reports that she is also planning to budget for an additional Smart Board.

Polly Feigly announced that Andi Narron (4<sup>th</sup> grade teacher) was attending the PTA Meeting to discuss the possibility of the 4<sup>th</sup> grade taking a field trip to Jefferson City.

Mrs. Narron presented the PTA wish a proposal and bid list from bus companies to make the trip to Jefferson City.

Mrs. Narron reports that Jefferson City has great tours.

Mrs. Narron stated that a field trip to Jefferson City meets some of the 4<sup>th</sup> grade curriculum.

Kathy D'Anza asked everyone to keep in mind that there would be families (students) who could not afford to pay for the field trip.

Andrea Rees motions for the PTA to pay one half the cost of the 4<sup>th</sup> grade field trip to Jefferson City as well as scholarships for any families (students) that can't pay.

Motion was seconded by Lori Brown. Motion passed. © Andrea Rees motions that the PTA place a line item in the budget for next year's field trip to Jefferson City.

Motion passed. ©

Kristen Reel reports that an account has been set up on Shutterfly.com for parents/teachers to upload any Nashua photos for parents to view and for the yearbook committee.

The email is <u>cardiogirl32@yahoo.com</u> and the password is nashuapta.

#### **Old Business**

Nancy Flynn informs Mrs. Narron that there are Sonic Cards available for 100% profit if the 4<sup>th</sup> grade would like to consider them as a possible fund raiser to offset cost for the Jefferson City trip.

Andrea Rees reports that the Santa Shop made roughly \$300 for the PTA and two blow ups for the Carnival.

Lisa Sparks reports that the new yearbook company will NOT have extra yearbooks to be purchased by teachers.

Sandi Brown reports that Mr. Dieckman purchased 8 new die cuts for the school with funds from the PTA and a second order will be placed soon. ©